
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Lovettsville Transite Drinking Water Line Replacement project in fiscal 

year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Lovettsville, Virginia, located at 6 

East Pennsylvania Ave, Lovettsville, VA 20180. 

 

The funding is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will replace approximately 2,800 linear 

feet of water lines that are constructed out of transite concrete, which contains asbestos and has proven 

health risks, with modern, generally accepted materials. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452 

of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

                         

Jennifer Wexton 

Member of Congress 


